

## TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES MAY 7, 2015

The Stratton School board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, May 7, 2015 at the Stratton Town Office. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

ATTENDING: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks Newell, Secretary and Superintendent of the WCSU, Steven John.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

The minutes of the April 2, 2015 meeting were read. Lorraine Newell motioned to approve and Thomas Montemagni seconded.

The Stratton Residency Policy (F13) will be updated. Lorraine W. Newell motioned to revise the Residency Policy to provide a confirmation of Homestead. Siobhan Eddy Young seconded. Because the Board is making a change in the document and adopted final language, the policy will be posted and the Board will schedule a vote for final approval at the next scheduled meeting held on June 4, 2015.

## **BILLING:**

| Carol A. Joyce - Counseling for period 3/1-3/27/2015  | \$ 857.50 |
|---|-----------|
| Carol A. Joyce - Counseling for period 3/28-4/27/2015 | 1,172.50  |
| Nancy Baglinski Schachinger - Therapy                 | 160.00    |
| Nancy Baglinski schanhinger - Therapy                 | 160.00    |
| Sullivan, Powers & Co., PC - Final audit billing      | 550.00    |

The 5/7/2015 ORDER was reviewed and approved. The amount of the order was \$2,900.00

Superintendent Steven John shared a newspaper publication from the 4/17/2015 Brattleboro Reformer. The article written by Ed Metcalfe addresses his view of the VT legislature and its failure to address small schools and the real reason behind rising education costs.

As there was no other business, Siobhan E. Young motioned to adjourn the meeting. Lorraine Newell seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Secretary